NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 7th SEPTEMBER 2020
Present :-  Cllr.A.Trim Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones  Cllr.S.Steel  

 Mrs.J.Childs.    

1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr.Ron Cox, Cllr Fiona Boucher , Cllr Andrew Bowles
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.
4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 13th July were approved as a correct record 
and duly signed.

5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.

Cllr.R.Cox had advised by prior e mail regarding the closure of Norton Road by the water board. 

The PC had not received any notification of the closure.  Councillors agreed this should be investigated.

6.
Parish maintenance Update.


Kirstie Williams of KCC had informed Cllr. Bowles that they will not be resurfacing Norton Road.

KCC inspector had advised Cllr. Cox that they will repair the damaged verges with the authorisation of 
the land owners, Mr. Roger Butler and R. Boucher & Son as ultimately it is their 
responsibility.

Several large pot holes had been repaired in Norton Road.

The PC had made a request to SBC for Norton Road to be swept but were advised that they must now 
arrange a road closure for the works to be carried out.

A request by the PC had been made to SBC to empty the overflowing little bin, this had been carried out.

Fly tipping of a large amount of HGV tyres and rubbish in layby on A2 had been reported by the PC to 
SBC.  This had subsequently been removed.

KCC advised that the hedge at 1 Bullfinch Worlds End has now been cut back although not as far as their 
instructions. A letter will be sent to the resident advising them that KCC will be contacting the enforcement 
officer 
regarding the drain that has been positioned in the kerb stone from the downpipe in their garden 
running out onto the public highway. This had not been removed as requested by KCC.


 However, to date no enforcement notice had been issued. Although KCC continue to advise that the matter 
is in hand and there is no urgency. The PC agreed that The Chairman should email KCC complaining about 
the lack of action and the amount of time this case is taking.

The PC were advised by KCC that Rushett Lane Norton will be closed 8 September to carry out cabling 
works.
7.
To consider any planning applications received to date.

.Stone Farm Lower Road Buckland Faversham Kent ME130T  

 
Application Ref :- :20/503038/LDCEX PROPOSAL: Lawful Development Certificate (Existing)  for 
 
conversion and change of use of an agricultural building to a residential dwelling.
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The Old Rectory Provender Lane Norton Faversham Kent ME130SU


Application Ref :- :20/503333/LBC PROPOSAL Listed Building Consent for retrofitting slender 

fit double-glazed units to existing windows. 


The Old Rectory Provender Lane Norton Faversham Kent ME130SU


Application Ref :- :20/503327/LBC PROPOSAL Listed Building Consent for replacement of window

 no's WG/10; WG/14; WG/20; WF/01; WF/03; WF/07; WF/10; WF/14; WF/15; WF/16 with  replicated 
sash windows (matching existing profiles) due to severe deterioration.

There had been no further updates on the appeal made by Mr.D.Petherick regarding


Application Ref 19/504418/FULL


Rushett Stables Rushett Lane Norton ME13 0SG

Part retrospective application for change of use from B1 commercial use of property to part residential 
which had been refused by SBC.  It was agreed the clerk should contact SBC for an update.
8.
Councillor's Reports.

Cllr Trim  reported that future meetings would be held by Zoom.  KALC were given strong advice by 
NALC to continue with virtual meetings until May 2021. Cllr Oswald-Jones confirmed that she would 

be now be attending future Zoom meetings. 


Councillors discussed that unfortunately the newsletter was coming to an end as no editor could be found. 


They agreed to look into the subscription of the neighbourhood website or a possible radio station so that 
parishioners could be kept up to date with local news in Norton Buckland & Stone.
9.
Correspondence.

A parishioner had contacted the Chairman with concerns regarding the future of  The Old Nursery site and 
what the PC could propose that should be built on the site. This was discussed and concluded that the 
Chairman should advise that it is out of the PC’s hands.  They have no power over the property. It is 
currently being managed by Savills Property Space Management Team in London.

A parishioner living in Rushett Lane enquired as to the ability of the PC to put pressure on BT for a
better broadband service. The Chairman advised the parishioner that this was out of the PC hands.

The PC had received an email from Ryan Atherton local PCSO advising he is leaving Kent Police. 

The PC had not been advised regarding a new replacement officer.

The PC had received an invitation to become a member of Action with Communities in Rural Kent


Apetito advertising Meals on Wheels requested the PC display their poster  This has been printed off 

and will be placed on the notice board

Emails forwarded to The Chairman


Several e mails advising of Corona virus update 


SBC Economic Improvement Strategy for 2020-2023


Chief Executive bulletin from NALC


Victual meeting being held Swale Joint Transport Board


Email from KALC regarding grants for Parish Council


SBC advising on consultation to changes of current Housing Allocation Policy 

KALC advising on Kent Fraud Alert scams


KALC Covid – 19 Financial impact survey 


KALC Seminar - Effective Comms and Engagement in a Post-Lockdown World
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Emails forwarded to all Councillors

Minutes received from KALC.

A complaint had been made by clerks to KALC regarding minutes from Swale Area Committee. The 

Vice Chairman Cllr. Tutt had stated it was appalling and criminal that clerks did not forward all e mails to 
Councillors. The clerks have discussed together via e mail what action should be taken and agreed that one 
clerk should write a complaint on behalf of all. The PC clerk of Norton Buckland & Stone declined to be 
included in the complaint. Bex Ratchford clerk to Oare PC representing the clerks received a reply from  
David Clifford Head of Policy. Communications & Customer Services Monitoring Officer. He advised  
that the comments do not rise to the level of a breach of any relevant code of conduct but that he will be 
writing to Cllr Tutt informally to offer him some advice on his use of language in meetings going forward.

Laura Reichhelm from Norton Ash House requested contact details for the Old Nursery as she has a 
bamboo and tree problem coming from the old Nursery site into her property.

The Chief Executive’s Bulletin from NALC

Information received from SBC on Ponds & Hedgerows within the Parish requested by Cabinet 



Member of Planning


National Highways & Transport public satisfaction survey


Streetworks had advised closures in August of A251 / M2


Major Alasdair Goulden of Queens Regimental Association advising that works will soon commence


at  the ground of Kennel Fields which had been purchased for the rehabilitation of soldiers.

Cllr.Andrew Bowles advised regarding the reopening of schools and transport, the revised national 
guidance of cycle infrastructure design, and pothole repair data.

NALC advised of updated regulations regarding remote meetings


Biffa will be arranging for traffic management to enable the sweeping of Norton Road


KALC invitation 17 Sept 6pm-7pm free webinar consultation on LGA Member’s Code of Conduct


KCC advising of Solar together scheme


Cllr A Bowles – Summer Newsletter


A Government consultations on reforming the planning system had been received and it was agreed 

that the Chairman would comment on behalf of the PC.

Report from Rural Task Force.
10.
Finance

Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee

   


£  12.    00

Mr A Trim - Zoom







£  28.    78
11.3    The balance of the bank account on Monday 13th July was  £7069. 35.
12.
Any other Business.

None

13.
Items for next Meeting.


None.
14.
Date of Next Meeting.  

 Monday 9th November 7.30pm to be held by Zoom



















Meeting closed 8.42pm
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